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LOCAL BOARD OF DIRECTORS MEETING

October 28, 2013
12:30 p.m. J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
A G E N D A

Welcome and Call to Order
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Approval of Minutes






Ben Richardson
Action Items:


Procedure:  Hiring Process of Full-Time & Part-Time Employees


(Adjunct & Non-Adjunct)




Betty Jackson
STAFF REPORTS
President’s Report






Lorette Hoover

Institutional Effectiveness





Lorette Hoover
Academic Affairs






Abigail Carter
Student Affairs






Tara Askew
Operations







Tommy Wilson
Information Technology





Jonathan Norred

Economic Development





James Loyd 

Institutional Advancement





Gloria Dodds
Community & College Relations




Cheryl Myers
Adjourn







Ben Richardson



Columbus Technical College 
Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

928 Manchester Expressway

Columbus, GA  31904
Monday, August 26, 2013
12 noon - J. Robert Jones Conference Technology Center
Board Members Present:  Velma Bright, David Fox, Slade Johnson, John Pritchett, and Ben Richardson
Staff Present:  Tara Askew, Gloria Dodds, Lorette M. Hoover, Betty Jackson, Michael Lamb, James Loyd, Cheryl Myers, Jonathan Norred, Linn Storey, and Tommy Wilson
Call to Order:  Chairman Ben Richardson called the meeting to order at 12:10 p.m.

Approval of Minutes of Last Meeting:  Chairman Richardson called for any corrections, deletions or additions to the minutes as written.  After hearing none, he asked for a motion to approve the July 22, 2013, minutes.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the minutes were approved.

Chairman Richardson asked the Board for their opinion in moving the starting time of Board Meetings from 12 noon to 12:30 p.m.  Ms. Hoover asked the question, will lunch still be included?  Upon appropriate motion and second, the Board approved the time change for Board meetings and lunch will be included.

Action Item (Revision of Hiring Process of Full-time Employees):  
· Ms. Betty Jackson stated that the hiring process of full-time employees has been revised (information included in Board packet).  Ms. Jackson discussed a number of the revisions and other changes may be coming in the near future.
Approval/disapproval of the proposal was requested by the Board.  Upon appropriate motion and second, the proposal was approved.  
Staff Reports

President’s Report

Ms. Hoover’s report included:

· TCSG Support of the College
· Georgia Department of Audits and Accounts conducted a review on “Applying Agreed-Upon Procedures” June 2012 to assess the accuracy of the annual financial statements information.

· Ms. Betty Jackson was proactive by inviting TCSG Administrative Services to CTC to review and support new procedures being written.  TCSG just completed a visit to conduct a year-end review to assure the new procedures were followed and to review the College’s GAAP statements.
· Mr. Tommy Wilson hosted a meeting with Dr. Lisa Beck, TCSG Public Health & Safety, to support a review of the College’s emergency plans and services that included our police department and emergency situations which may include GEMA/FEMA, IT recovery, etc.

Columbus Technical College 

Local Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Monday, August 26, 2013

Page 2

· Adult Education Meeting – Dr. Sarah Beecham sponsored a grant re-write with TCSG Office of Adult Education including Assistant Commissioner, Ms. Beverly Smith, and two staff members Mr. Bobby Creech and Dr. Steve Pierce, as well as some CTC staff.
· Audit of VA Services – A VA audit was conducted July 24-25, 2013.  Overall the auditors were pleased with our work.

· Outreach by the President
· Dr. Storey and I met with Dr. Tim Mescon, President of CSU.
· I attended the Legislative Express hosted by the Greater Columbus Georgia Chamber of Commerce and met a number of our legislative delegation.

· I will be joining the Rotary Club of Columbus.

· I met with Dr. Robert Wright, very eloquent gentleman and a true advocate for the College.
· I met with Talbot County School Superintendent, Dr. Jack Catrett and Chamber/Economic Development personnel with the help of Board Member, Mr. Slade Johnson.

· I met with Muscogee County School Superintendent, Mr. David Lewis.  We discussed the purchase of the Daniel Building; I informed him that we cannot purchase the building for the $2 million price they are asking.
· The College held a Community Vision Steering Committee meeting to thank the members.
· New Board Membership (Stewart, Harris, and Chattahoochee counties) – I have received recommendations for Harris and Chattahoochee counties, no recommendations have been received for Stewart County.
· President’s Schedule:

· Ms. Hoover will not be available for the September 23 Board Meeting, Chairman Richardson asked if Board Members would be available to meet September 30 instead of September 23; all members agreed.

Institutional Effectiveness

Dr. Michael Lamb’s report included:

· Accreditation - The timing and action calendar is in place for the extensive review of SACS requirements on the new SharePoint website.  The website will be used to collect narratives and documentation in September and October.

· Achieving the Dream ATD (Student Success Initiative) - Dr. Lamb gave an update on ATD.

· Long Range Strategic Planning - The long range strategic plan for the College for the next 5 to 10 years and beyond is moving forward with the assistance of the Carl Vinson Institute.  Building on the work of the Envision Columbus 2020 Committee whose work was sponsored by the College.

Academic Affairs

Dr. Linn Storey’s report included:

· Mr. Rick St. John is the Program Director for the new Engineering Technology degree program.
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· We are excited about having Adult and Community Education Center (Adult Education) on campus.  Over 300 students have registered for classes beginning the week of August 26 for the six-county service delivery area.  Faculty and staff offices are in Patrick Hall and classes will be conducted on campus as well as in the service delivery areas.  A reception for the department was held August 22, it was well attended.
Today is Dr. Storey’s last Board Meeting; she is retiring.  Her last day on campus is September 19.  Chairman Richardson expressed thanks to Dr. Storey for her service on behalf of the Board.  Dr. Storey stated that she has enjoyed her work at the College.
Student Affairs
Ms. Tara Askew’s report included:

· Admission – Fall Semester began August 20, 2013.  Our enrollment for Fall Semester is over 4000 students which is less than last year because of the direct lending program with student loans.
· Fall 2013 dual enrollment classes in the following service delivery areas - Muscogee County 32 students, Harris County 13 students, Talbot County 12 students, Quitman County 17 students, and Chattahoochee County 10 students

· Financial Aid Services – Effective Fall Semester, the College will offer a new grant from the Georgia Student Finance Commission, the Strategic Industries Workforce Development Grant (SIWDG).  The grant is awarded to students enrolled in the Practical Nursing and Early Childhood Care diplomas.

· Veteran Services Audit – The annual compliance audit was conducted July 24-25; there were four findings that required responsive/corrective action.  The responses have been submitted. 

Operations 

Mr. Tommy Wilson’s report included:

· Patrick Hall – New color LED sign has been installed.
· Renovations are in progress for Creative Services staff members that are moving from the Library to Patrick Hall (Room 122).

· Library – The new computer lab in Room 715 has been completed.
Information Technology

Mr. Jonathan Norred’s report included:

· Installation of the Nexus 7000 core switch is scheduled for Saturday, September 14.
· One hundred software licenses for VMware Horizon Suite have been ordered to expand the use of virtual desktops.

· Upgrades have been completed on the Retrospect and PHD Virtual backup systems.

· IT is in the process of upgrading the Everbridge emergency notification system.
Economic Development

Mr. James Loyd’s report included:

· Dual Enrollment/Open Enrollment Classes were discussed.
· Crime Prevention Grant – Grant ends August 30, 2013, 121 inmates have completed the program.

· Health & Safety (American Heart Association) – Four First Aid/CPR classes for Pratt & Whitney have been completed this month.  Pet CPR/First Aid classes will begin in October.
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Institutional Advancement
Ms. Gloria Dodds’ report included:

· Funds have been received from the Emile Fisher Foundation designated for one $400 scholarship to a Dental Hygiene senior.

· The Grainger Foundation has given the College an $8,000 contribution.  The funds will be used for stipends for students in HVAC, Welding and Joining, and Automotive Technology.  Grainger increased their gift to the College by $500 this year.
Community & College Relations

Ms. Cheryl Myers’ report included:
· A brief discussion on news media outreach and 2013 media coverage.
· Advertising efforts - Giant billboard on I-185 South focusing on military, .05 second TV spots that are in rotation, etc.
· Marketing and Branding – Creating and posting videos on YouTube that feature student life, video for Adult Education, etc.

Administrative Services

Ms. Betty Jackson’s report included:

Ms. Jackson gave the financial report for summer 2014 Projections; the report was accepted by the Board.  
New Business – None

Old Business - None

Adjourn:  Since there is no other business for discussion, upon appropriate motion and second, the Board adjourned at 1:36 p.m.  The date of the next Board meeting is scheduled for September 30, 2013.  Minutes respectfully submitted by:  Ms. Barbara R. Burnett, President’s Office[image: image2.png]



